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November 15, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:  

Last November, Washington voters approved Initiative 1433, which provided incremental increases to the state minimum wage that took effect January 1, 2017.  The initiative further requires employer-provided paid sick leave beginning January 1, 2018.  All of these changes have been codified in Washington’s Minimum Wage Act (RCW 49.46).  

The King County Code already requires a minimum wage that is consistent with Initiative 1433.  The paid sick leave portion of the law applies to all employers and to nearly all employees in Washington State.  The impact of this is that beginning on January 1, 2018, King County must provide paid sick leave to groups of employees that do not currently receive leaves, specifically, short-term temporary employees and administrative interns.  

Providing reasonable paid sick leave to all employees, so that they can care for the health of themselves and their families is in the public interest and is foundational to our Strategic Plan goal of equity and social justice.  
 
The attached legislation includes necessary changes to the King County Code to provide sick leave to these employees and makes the County compliant with the new state law.  



If you have any questions concerning the attached legislation, please contact Denise R. Pruitt, Senior HR Policy Advisor, at 206-477-3230.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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